## NORTH WALPOLE VILLAGE DISTRICT

Minutes of the Board of Commissioners Patrick Kiniry Melissa Colburn Celeste Aumand Office Tel: 603-445-2453

Date October 05, 2021

Commissioners: Patrick Kiniry, Melissa Colburn, Celeste Aumand

Attendees: Bill Crawford, Fire; Bob McGuirk, Water Alice Maura, Resident

Jason Greenwood stopped in to pay his delinquent water invoice.

Com. Colburn arrived at meeting at 7:18 pm

Meeting called to order at 7:18 by Com Aumand

Minutes of September 28, 2021 approved by motion from ComAumand , seconded by Com Colburn, with two in favor.

## FIRE:

Chief presented invoices \$475.33 which were approved by Com Aumand, Seconded by Com Colburn, with two in favor. \$32.86 is a reimbursement to Crystal Crawford for fees she paid to join a class.

Chief pay sheet in the amount of \$140 was accepted by the two Commissioners.

Chief advised and presented paperwork for Luis Rodrizuez to rejoin the Fire Department at starting pay of \$9.00 per hour.

Two firefighters began an EMR class last night; they are Crystal Crawford and Pierson Dey.

Members, who completed the class in December 2020, were advised that they must take the State Test by November 30, 2021 or reimburse the Village for the cost of the class.

NWF went to Keene for the Fire Prevention Parade on Sunday.

NWF did Fire Prevention demos at NW School today (10/5/2021)

Com Aumand asked what had been done about proper attire on calls. Chief responded that everyone will have something appropriate on to identify them as being from NWF.

Com Kiniry arrived at 7:35 pm.

## WATER:

PFAS Samples have been taken and sent to EAI for testing.

Resident on Taylor called about a leaky meter – Bob fixed the problem prior to coming to meeting.

Water violation notices to lower level need to be distributed before October 30, 2021.

October 9 – Water Department will be Flushing Hydrants within the Village.

## **MISC:**

Greg Gay has asked that the issuance of his Building Permit be delayed until the beginning of November 2021.

Mr. Gay contacted Com Kiniry and asked if he moved the site of the Office Building back 20 feet to satisfy the ROW distance, would he be too close to Len-Tex's ROW.

Concern of the School Bus parking at the foot of the Mtn View hill on Main Street was discussed. Commissioners question why the buses do not pick up at the School as they have in the past. This winter will present major liability issues with ice and snow factoring into the equation.

Alice Maura asked if there was any information on the Arch Bridge and the RTE 12 construction. The Commissioners said they had heard nothing about the bridge but that RTE 12 would be closed for the winter months.

Motion to adjourn meeting by Com Colburn, seconded by Com Kiniry, with three in favor.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:10 PM.		
	Respectfully Submitted, William H. Moses	
Patrick Kiniry, Chair		
Melissa Colburn		

Celeste Aumand.

Note: These are UNAPPROVED minutes. Any Corrections will be found in the Minutes of the next Commissioner's Meeting.

The North Walpole Village District prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sexual orientation, religion, age, disability, and marital or family status.

The North Walpole Village District is an equal opportunity employer.